

SUMBLALL





Commemoration and Remembrance of September 11th

Theme: Life is precious...make yours count.

Wednesday, September 11th • 8:45 A.M. • Leesburg Campus (Quad, Near Library)

8:45 Introduction

Star-Spangled Banner

Heather Campbell

TBA

9:02 Moment of Silence...all LSCC campuses will observe one minute of silence out of respect for those who lost their lives.

Praver

Challenge

Speaker Reflections

Flag Placement & Pledge Ja

Dr. Sherri Lindamood St. John Hoornstra Leesburg Fire Department

Jacqueline Keough Dr. Gary Sligh

Fall Registration... Highest in LSCC History!





Enrollment Statistics

District, Headcount = 3231 Up over 17% South Lake is up 39% Sumter is up 30% District Total: Credit Hours = 27,170. FTE = 679.25

(August 28th figures exclude the results of two days of drop/add and non-payment drops)

On-line Registration A Great Success!

Approximately 70% of registering students used the new Banner system in some way, with over 2000 students actually registering on-line.

With on-line registration starting June 17th, the LSCC staff spent most of the summer making Fall Term registration a success. Just a few members of the hard working team were (photos, top to bottom): Staff Assistant Pam Heubach, Director of Student Development Dr. Sherie Lindamood with a student, Receptionist Doreen Murphy, Kelli Colborne, Coordinator of Enrollment Services with student worker Manisha Sikka, and Diplomat Becky Ginn.

LSCC Summer Camps



LSCC's Continuing Education Office sponsored its second annual **Young Writers' Camp** on the Leesburg Campus, July 22 through 31. Twenty 4th through 8th grade students enjoyed a wide range of exercises and projects, which were proudly presented to an enthusiastic audience the last day. Program Manager Cathy Meléndez (above) posed with some of the Camp's creative participants.

Cathy also reports that LSCC had its highest enrollment in the history of **Kids' College** this summer, serving 905 students, with 1835 session enrollments. Twenty-six camps and 42 classes were offered from June 3rd through 27th on the Leesburg Campus, and July 8th through August 1st on the South Lake Campus.

Kudos to Cathy, Noela Banta and student Marielle Shoffstall for their hard work in organizing and operating these popular programs.

In The News...

Suzanne Shaffer became a first-time g r a n d m o t h e r yesterday, August 28th. Riley Morgan

Shaffer was born to Suzanne's son Allen and his wife Kim. Riley weighed 8 lbs., 6 oz. and is 21 3/4 inches long.

Gloria Paproski completed the requirements to earn Microsoft's newest certification, MCSA (Microsoft Certified Systems Administrator). This required passing 4 exams and lots of studying.

Terry Longordo reports that LSCC-TV is now airing in the South Lake area and Sumter County on Time Warner Cable's channel seven.



Sean Armstrong Advisor

Ryan Barnes

Specialist II
College Relations/Marketing
Jimmy Johnson

Trades Worker

Performing Arts Series Leesburg Jazz Repertory Orchestra

Tuesday, Sept. 24, 7:30 P.M.
Convocation Center
Free Concert
Featuring the winners of the
LSCC Young Jazz Artist
Competition and Dr. Peter Arcaro.

Staff Development In-Service Workshops

•••••••••

Wednesday, Sept. 25 (afternoon) and Thursday, Sept. 26 (morning)

The agenda has not been set as yet, but will include computer education in Banner, Excel and Word. Part of Wednesday's program will also include a videoconference titled "Diversity Strategies: For Today's Complex Environment" from 1 - 3 P.M. Location TBA.

LSCC Student Activities' LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

Power of Networking Friday, Sept. 6, 12:30-2 P.M. Magnolia Room

Michael Simmonds, corporate team facilitator, will present a workshop on relationship building in your personal and professional life. During this session, he will discuss strategies to help you develop productive relationships. This program is free and open to any staff, faculty, or student currently enrolled at LSCC.

Welcome Receptions for President Mojock...Community members will have the opportunity to meet Dr. Mojock when each of the three campuses host receptions on consecutive Thursdays, from 5 until 7 P.M. LSCC faculty/staff are cordially invited.

Leesburg - Sept. 5, Magnolia Room • Sumter - Sept. 12, Community Room
South Lake - Sept. 19, Higher Education Facility Board Room



From The President...

We are off to a great start on the new academic year. It was exciting to welcome everyone back at the

Convocation, and the planning week was full of valuable seminars and meetings. I believe we were ready for the students to arrive.

I want to commend our student services, financial services, and information services staff for a successful launch of LOIS, our on-line registration system. We were able to register nearly 70% of our fall semester students on-line. There were remarkably few problems when you consider this was our first time around. Many colleges have been using the web, but few of them can boast such high rates of utilization. I also want to say that our staff has done a tremendous job of welcoming. registering, advising and counseling students, as well as making possible their awards of financial aid, and finally, paying their bill. These folks served hundreds of students each week and still managed to keep a smile and a helpful touch. Student success begins with our first contact with our students. and the staff has given us a terrific start.

Our LSCC Foundation is also starting a new year. It is already hard at work planning events and fundraisers under the leadership of Board President Rosemary Purdum. The Foundation welcomed eleven new members and is grateful to its 24 returning Directors for their contribution of time and effort for another year. Last year the Foundation provided nearly a quarter of a million dollars in scholarships to our students. and over \$91,000 to support faculty projects and equipment. We are deeply indebted to our Foundation volunteers and the donors who support our mission.

As I mentioned at Convocation, the Florida Association of Community Colleges is a unique organization that represents all of our interests in Tallahassee; provides professional development opportunities, and links us to networks here at home, as well as on the regional and state levels. I believe my experiences in FACC enabled me to develop my leadership skills and prepared me to assume leadership roles in my college. I hope you will sign on as a new member or rejoin for the coming year. It's a worthwhile investment of a few dollars a month.

Back-To-School Activities

August 20...

The Library staff hosted an Open House where

Rhonda Smith

S u z a n n e Shaffer, Scott Pennington & Nora Rackley demonstrated on-line services to a student.

Diane Graziani (above photo) conducted a Title III sponsored focus group on retention strategies for English, reading and math instructors.



SCT instructor Chris
Lorenz (left, l-r)
conducted a
Banner workshop. Attendees included
L o r e t t a
C a m p m a n
and Shirley
Revels.





FACC sponsored an Ice Cream Social in honor of our new President on August 23rd. Diane Graziani (center photo above) brought her Supplemental Instruction Program student facilitators (I-r), Latoshia Ousley, Deborah Barnes, Amber Owen, Diane and Tina Hickman. FACC hostesses (above, I-r), Linda Means, Patti Weasel, Suzanne Jones, Gloria Filippello, Berni Hebrock and Shirley Schley posed with guest of honor Dr. Chuck Mojock, while faculty members Dave Summers (above, I-r), Bret Taylor, Pete Kehde, Judy Hayes and Sherry Savrda enjoyed the treats.

2002 Lady Lakers Volleyball Team



(Top row, I-r): Steve Bishop-Head Coach, Whitney Arnold-Student Trainer, Kelly Doumas-Middle Blocker, Toni Purgatori-Middle Blocker, Rachel Bruce-Middle Blocker/Opposite, Martha Olson-Certified Athletic Trainer and Steve Benson-Assistant Coach (Bottom row, I-r): Erica Valeo-Setter, Lindsey Yates-Opposite, Krissy McKane-Outside Hitter, Dayna Hirsch-Outside Hitter, Megan Richardson-Outside Hitter, Holly Willett-Libero and Chelsea Cook - Setter (Not pictured): Carolina Cano-Setter and Juliana Vittorelli-Libero

September Home Volleyball Games

Thurs., Sept. 12 . Indian River CC	PM
Mon., Sept. 16 South Florida CC7	PM
Fri., Sept. 20 Polk CC Microtel Classic	PM
Fri., Sept. 20 Gulf Coast CC Microtel Classic	PM
Sat., Sept. 21 Bevill State CC Microtel Classic	0 PM
Sat., Sept. 21 St. Johns River CC Microtel Classic 5	PM
Tue., Sept. 24 St. Johns River CC (Conference Match) 7	PM

Convocation

Back Page Photo Captions

The Foundation hosted a Welcome Breakfast on August 20th to start off Convocation Day. Those enjoying the morning included: (Photos 1-12, I-r):

(1) Rosanne Brandeburg, Mariah Rumford, Ted

Kempf & Gary Rogers (2) Joyce Brautcheck, Arlene Golden & Claudia Covil (3) John Maple, Norm Davis, Bob Fox, Sam Pew & Don Ball (4) Jackie Lamolli, Joanne Megeath & Kristina Moore (5) Scott Perkins, Alissa Sustarsic, Melanie Wagner & Judith Hayes (6) Elaine Carlisle, Tanya Rocker, Lynn Lawlor, Nilda Rivera, Debra Blair, Donna MacDonald & Audrey Maxwell (7) Pam Heubach, Dr. Richard Morrill, Gary Varney & Lothar Papke (8) Joe Dzeingowski, Ed Hager, Jennifer Tuia, Rob Johnson & Bill Campman (9) Shirley Bowers, Beth McNulty, Bonita Johnson & Bonnie Holloway (10) Dr. Glenn Ricci, Dr. Ellen Onischuk, Kelly Colborne, Dr. Bill Kennedy, Donna Sarber, Brenda Whiteley & Judy Barber (11) Gloria Paproski, Patricia Rausch, Graham Bourne & Kelly Cornell (12) Melinda Simmons & Karen Levin. The day's program highlighted the goals and objectives of our new President, as well as providing the opportunity to be introduced to new employees. (Photos 13-20, I-r): (13) Greeters Joan Knost & Arlene Golden (14) President Dr. Chuck Mojock (15) Mary Jo Rager, Dave Phillips & Jennifer Reinertsen (16) District Board of Trustees Chairman Jon Simpson (17) Vice Presidents Dr. Wes Estey & Jane Miller (18) FACC members Linda Means, Patti Weasel & Dr. Gary Sligh (19) Margie Farmer, Jean Conrad, Shirley Schley, Gloria Filippello & Suzanne Jones (20) LSCC shirt distributors Margie Nichols, Shirley Schley & Rvan Barnes.

